Liberal Studies Committee Meeting Minutes

September 15, 2005

1st Floor Lounge Gordon Hall

3:15 p.m.

Present: M. Sadler, J. Coccarelli, P. Barnacle, F. Slack, J. Myers, M. Swinker, 
B.G. Wilson, T. Wacker 
Excused: S. Deutschlander and N. Austin (excused for the semester), Y. Asamoah,

 C. Zoni, C. Young
Guests: Dr. Sarah Wheeler, Dr. Yu-Jo Kuo
Minutes from 9-8-05 meeting were approved with corrections on a Wilson/Wacker motion.  

Natasha Austin has a class conflict and asks to be excused for the fall semester.  Sadler asked committee members to consider a student for this vacancy. If interested, the student should send an email to M. Sadler. 
Sadler reported that the Liberal Studies Program PASSHE 5 year review has been 

re-scheduled by Dr. N. Kolb for the 06-07 AY to take into account recommendations offered by the Middle States Commission on Higher Education site visitors during the spring 06 site visit.
Dr. Sarah Wheeler presented the proposals she submitted for a Type I writing status.

The committee offers the following suggestions for revision: 1) describe the individual assignments in more depth, 2) clarify the discrepancies noted in the summary chart and the syllabus related to grading percentages, 3) decide whether the request is for Type I or Type III – if Type I, then one proposal that addresses the recommendations should be submitted –if Type III, one or both revised proposals should be submitted, 4) eliminate reference to the graduate assignments in the proposal, and 5) consider using the university approved Syllabus of Record format for presenting the syllabus to the LSC since this format facilitates the review process (found in the UWUCC curriculum handbook). 
Reviewed a revised synthesis proposal from Dr. Gawdat Bahgat, How Safe Are You? International Terrorism. The committee acknowledged the proposer’s attention to previous recommendations and offers the following comments for the proposer’s consideration: 1) the course description, course objectives, topical outline, and assignments still seem to suggest a traditional lecture survey–type course on the facts about terrorism and terrorists; the syllabus does not suggest pedagogy that affords students opportunities to apply the new knowledge to their disciplinary perspective, challenge assumptions, explore areas of interest, consider the impact of terrorism on the human condition, or explore how this knowledge fits with their own world view, 2) a more in-depth explanation in the proposal (and syllabus) as to how students will explore or apply the disciplinary perspectives mentioned in the proposal, 3) using a non-textbook reading as a catalyst for synthetic thinking, 4) articulating in the proposal what was verbally communicated to the committee about how synthetic thinking is fostered, 5) include in the syllabus how participation will be assessed and graded since students need to know the expectations for this component of the grade and, 6) describe the purpose and nature of the analysis paper.  
Dr. Yu-Jo Kuo presented a preliminary synthesis proposal requesting feedback from the members; suggestions were offered to Dr Kuo.   

Adjourned on a Coccarelli/Myers motion at 4:26 pm.

